
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2008 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
th 

ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

INSTALL 5 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE  EAST SIDE OF 

NORTH JAMES LOVELL STREET FROM WEST MICHIGAN 

STREET TO A POINT 300 FEET TO THE NORTH 

 

REMOVE NO PARKING TAXI STAND AND NO STOPPING 3:30 PM 

TO 5:30 PM ON THE  EAST SIDE OF NORTH JAMES LOVELL 

STREET FROM WEST MICHIGAN STREET TO A POINT 300 FEET 

TO THE NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

In response to constituent suggestions we recommend the following: 
 

The Installation of: 
 

“Five-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Five-Hour Parking 

8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday and Sunday, One-dollar per hour.” 

 

The Removal of: 
 

“No Parking Taxi Stand between 3:30 pm and 5:30 am .” And “No Parking between 5:30 

am and 3:30 pm.” 
 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 4
th 

ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

INSTALL 1 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

NORTH BROADWAY FROM EAST BUFFALO STREET TO A POINT 

88 FEET NORTH 
 

REMOVE 2 HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 

BROADWAY FROM EAST BUFFALO STREET TO A POINT 88 

FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

After meeting with the Historic Third Ward Association, we recommend the following 

changes: 
 

The Installation of: 

 

“One-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, One-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour. 

 

The Removal of: 
 

“Two-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, One-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar per hour. 
 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 4
th 

ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

INSTALL 1 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

NORTH BROADWAY FROM EAST SAINT PAUL AVENUE TO A 

POINT 175 FEET SOUTH 

 

REMOVE 1 HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 

BROADWAY FROM EAST SAINT PAUL AVENUE TO A POINT 175 

FEET SOUTH 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

After meeting with the Historic Third Ward Association, we recommend the following 

changes: 
 

The Installation of: 

 

“One-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, One-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour. 

 

The Removal of: 

 

“One-Hour Parking 7:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Saturday.” 

 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 4
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

INSTALL 2 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

NORTH BROADWAY FROM EAST BUFFALO STREET TO EAST 

ST. PAUL AVENUE 
 

REMOVE 2 HOUR PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 

BROADWAY FROM EAST BUFFALO STREET TO A POINT 100 

FEET TO THE NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

After meeting with the Historic Third Ward Associate, we recommend the following 

changes: 
 

The Installation of: 
 

“Two-Hour Meter Parking 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Two-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour.” 
 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         INSTALL ANGLE PARKING ON NORTH 

         BROADWAY FROM EAST BUFFALO 

         STREET TO EAST ST PAUL AVENUE 

         

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request from the Historic Third Ward Association to install the 

above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of 

this restriction would provide additional parking stalls on the roadway and since the Historic 

Third Ward Association is in favor of this installation, we have no objection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON SOUTH 

         13
TH

 STREET FROM WEST WHITAKER AVENUE 

         TO WEST LAYTON AVENUE          

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on the South 13
th
 Street from West 

Whitaker Avenue to West Layton Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in effect for a 

substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend 

a permanent removal. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING SCHOOL DAYS 7:00 AM TO 

         4:30 PM EXCEPT BUSES ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 21
ST

 STREET FROM WEST ABBOTT AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 435 FEET NORTH 

          
Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Mrs. Jennifer Doucette, Principal of 

Cooper Elementary School, to install the above-captioned parking restriction due to 

unwanted conflicts between buses and parents during the process of loading and unloading 

of children from school buses. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the installation of 

the above-captioned parking restriction will prevent unwanted conflicts between buses and 

parents during the process of loading and unloading of school buses. 

 

Therefore, in the interest of public safety we recommend the installation of this parking 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   10
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         INSTALL NO PARKING 2:00 AM TO 9:00 AM ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF NORTH 55
TH

 STREET FROM WEST 

         AUER AVENUE TO WEST BURLEIGH STREET 

          

         REMOVE NO PARKING 3:00 AM TO 9:00 AM ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF NORTH 55
TH

 STREET FROM WEST 

         AUER AVENUE TO WEST BURLEIGH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 

In order to continue to allow motorists to over night park on the east side of North 55
th
 Street 

between West Auer Avenue and West Burleigh Street every night of the year, the 

installation of the above-captioned parking restriction is necessary. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ONE-HOUR BEFORE 

         TO ONE-HOUR AFTER STADIUM EVENTS ON THE 

         SOUTH SIDE OF WEST ROUNDHOUSE ROAD FROM 

         A POINT 180 FEET EAST OF WEST CANAL STREET 

         TO SOUTH 33
RD

 COURT       

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In an attempt to meet the daily long term parking needs of Palermo’s Pizza, it is the 

consensus of the City of Milwaukee, Menomonee Valley Partners and Palermo’s Pizza to 

remove the above-captioned parking restriction.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ONE-HOUR BEFORE 

         TO ONE-HOUR AFTER STADIUM EVENTS ON THE 

         NORTH SIDE OF WEST MILWAUKEE ROAD FROM 

         SOUTH 36
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 200 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In an attempt to meet the daily long term parking needs of Charter Wire, it is the consensus 

of the City of Milwaukee, Menomonee Valley Partners and Charter Wire to remove the 

above-captioned parking restriction.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ONE-HOUR BEFORE 

         TO ONE-HOUR AFTER STADIUM EVENTS ON THE 

         WEST SIDE OF SOUTH 36
TH

 STREET FROM WEST 

         MILWAUKEE ROAD TO A POINT 120 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In an attempt to meet the daily long term parking needs of Charter Wire, it is the consensus 

of the City of Milwaukee, Menomonee Valley Partners and Charter Wire to remove the 

above-captioned parking restriction.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

       INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

         EAST SIDE OF SOUTH 35
TH

 STREET FROM  

         WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE TO WEST 

         MONTANA STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

This is in response to your request on behalf of local business to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

  

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a majority of 

the property owners affected is in favor of this installation, we have no objection.  

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

  

 Very truly yours, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

RWB: ns 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

March 4, 2009 
 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 4
th 

ALDERMANIC DISTRICT - FILE #081408 

REMOVE TEN-HOUR METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

EAST KILBOURN AVENUE FROM VAN BUREN STREET TO 

NORTH CASS STREET 
 

INSTALL TWO-HOUR METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

EAST KILBOURN AVENUE FROM VAN BUREN STREET TO 

NORTH CASS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 

The developers of the four town homes on this block have requested the change from ten 

hour meters to two hour meters to better accommodate short term guests and parkers on 

the block.  We therefore recommend the following changes: 

 

The Removal of: 

“Ten-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Ten-Hour Parking 8:00 

AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One quarter per hour.” 

 

The Installation of: 

“Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-Friday, Two-Hour Parking 

8:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour.” 

 

If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the 

next Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 


